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V OLUME  10 ,   NO .  3  

INSIDE THIS  ISSUE:  

President’s Message by Linda King 

encouraged to share their travel expe-

riences and tips for traveling. 

 

     Our next FCRSPA meeting will be 

the Annual Picnic scheduled at the 

Jefferson Community Center on July 

11, 2017 at 6:00 PM.  This is a won-

derful opportunity to socialize with 

many friends and enjoy a delicious 

meal.  Jan Gardner, Frederick County 

Executive, and our scholarship win-

ners will join us for dinner.  I hope to 

see you there!  The Picnic reservation 

form is on page 16. 

 

     If you have any questions or con-

cerns, please feel free to contact me. 
 

 

 

 

               ….. Linda 

               lindalou2173@live.com 

               Phone: 301-514-8200 

     I hope you all are having an enjoy-

able spring. The weather has certain-

ly challenged our flexibility! 

 

     I would like to take this opportunity 

to thank Sally Smith for her dedica-

tion and leadership to FCRSPA for 

the last two years.  I am very excited 

about serving as your president for 

the next two years! 

 

     May ended with picnics, parades, 

and honoring the protectors of our 

country who gave their ultimate sacri-

fice.  In this new month of new sun-

shine, we will be able to open doors 

to a new beginning sharing new goals 

and new ideas. Your ideas, when 

lighted, glow to illuminate other ideas! 

 

     You can read about many of these 

ideas and accomplishments in the 

reports of our committee chairper-

sons.   

 

     You will also see the happy smiles 

of members as they share fellowship 

at our gatherings and while working 

on FCRSPA projects.  This issue of 

the newsletter is packed with photos 

of our members!  It makes me smile 

when I see the joy on member’s faces  

as they enjoy working together! 

 

     You will discover a new ‘travel’ 

column on page 15.  Members are 

encouraged 
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Remembrance & Sunshine Committee    

     Please notify Faye Buckingham or Brenda Martz if you know of illnesses, hospitalizations, deaths, etc. that affect 

our members and/or their families.  Thank you. 

                                                                                ….. Brenda Martz 

Contact Information for Faye Buckingham: 

     Phone: 301-473-5563 

     Email:  buck0107@comcast.net 

Contact Information for Brenda Martz: 

     Phone: 301-662-9519 

     Email:  brmartz@comcast.net 

Jefferson Ruritan Center 

4603 B Lander Road 

Jefferson, MD 21755 
 

   Take Rt. 340W to Lander  

   Rd. Exit. Bear right coming  

   off exit. Ruritan Center is an 

   immediate right turn, located 

   with Jefferson VFD. 

DATE: Tuesday, July 11, 2017 

MENU 

 Fried Chicken 

 Potato Salad 

 Baked Beans 

 Cole Slaw 

 Potato Chips 

 Coffee, Iced Tea 

 Cupcakes! 

Doors Open at 5:30 PM     ●     Dinner Begins at 6:00 PM 
 

COST: $12.00 per person 

Reservation form is on page 16. 

 

Reservations deadline is June 23rd. 

Please respect this deadline. 



FCRSPA Newsletter  -  June 2017 Page 3 

Health / Insurance Report   by Joe Polce 

 

2017 Premiums 
 

There will be no increase in health or dental premiums for FY18.  This is due to the very healthy self-insurance fund. 

So, stay healthy my friends! 

 

Plan Changes for FY18 
 

Effective July 1, 2017 the following changes will begin: 
 

1. Short-term outpatient physical therapy will be covered at 100% (no office co-pay).  Prior authorization is 

required. This only pertains to active and pre-Medicare members.  Medicare member’s coverage remains 

the same. 

2. Vision benefits will cover lens options for standard, deluxe, premium progressives and standard anti-

reflective coating. Frames and contact lens maximums have been increased to $150.00 

 

A letter will be sent to all retirees in the very near future further explaining the changes. 

 

Open Enrollment 
 

The open enrollment for all retirees will be in October. This is when changes and/or additions can be made to the 

health or dental plans. Information will be mailed prior to October. 

 

Communication to Retirees 
 

The plan changes begin July 1, 2017 but our open enrollment is not until October. So how are retirees notified of the 

changes prior to October? This question is being addressed with the sending of a letter explaining the changes prior to 

July 1. The Insurance Council is also exploring the use of “learn-it-first” email access for retirees. This is a FCPS web 

site that publishes current developments f BOE and school related information.  More to come later on this matter. 

 

                    . . .  Joe 

Travel size soaps, shampoos, lotions, etc.  by Irene Bailey 
 

Did you bring small soaps, shampoos, lotions, etc. home from your travels and then won-

der who could use them? Bring them to the July 11th picnic at the Jefferson Ruritan. The 

Bridges to Success program will distribute these items to disadvantaged Frederick County 

students. Thank you! 

    . . . Irene Bailey, Beryl Long, Claudia Harrington 

          Community Services Co-chairs 
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In Memory of Our Departed Colleagues and Friends 

March 1, 2016 —  February 28, 2017 

Under the wide and starry sky 
Dig the grave and let me lie: 
Glad did I live and gladly die, 
And I laid me down with a will. 

This be the verse you ‘grave for me: 
Here he lies where he long’d to be; 
Home is the sailor, home from the sea, 
And the hunter home from the hill. 

Requiem 
by 

Robert Louis Stevenson 

Edward E. Arrington 
24 May 1938  -  5 Apr 2016 

 
John H. Charity 

20 Sep 1928  -  25 Jun 2016 
 

Judith M. Drum 
26 Nov 1941  -  18 Dec 2016 

 
Jean B. Eagleson 

28 May 1934  -  29 Apr 2016 
 

Ronnie E. Engle 
14 May 1941  -  15 Oct 2016 

 
June E. Glisan 

22 Aug 1934  -  1 Sep 2016 

Mary L. Haugen 
20 Jun 1939  -  30 May 2016 

 
Lloyd K. Hoover 

13 Jun 1925  -  3 Nov 2016 
 

Joseph  M. King 
2 Feb 1938  -  20 Jun 2016 

 
Sam W. Maples, Jr. 

29 Dec 1923  -  18 Mar 2016 
 

William T. McIntosh 
6 Jun 1949  -  28 Mar 2016 

 
Ronald M. Neff 

27 Aug 1935  -  14 Feb 2016 
 

Ruth O. Richards 
13 Jul 1917  -  3 Jan 2016 

 
Beverly M. Roderick 

6 Nov 1933  -  3 Apr 2016 
 

Phyllis R. Rosen 
18 Nov 1952  -  23 Jul 2016 

 
Milby Lee Shepley 

28 May 1939  -  20 Oct 2016 
 

Dorothy M. Smith 
27 Jul 1941  -  16 Aug 2016 

 
Margaret L. Tobery 

25 Jun 1923  -  21 Aug 2016 
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Community Services  by Irene Bailey 

 

Volunteer Service Award 

 

The Maryland Retired School Personnel Association (MRSPA) 

Community Service Award was presented to FCRSPA member 

Elizabeth “Liz” Brady on May 9th at the MRSPA Annual 

Meeting. 

 

After an evaluation of the volunteer surveys received last fall, Liz 

was nominated by the Community Services Committee and the 

Board of Directors of FCRSPA.  

 

Congratulations, Liz!   

 

Photo to the right (L to R): Liz Brady, winner of MRSPA award 

for Outstanding Volunteerism, and Claudia Harrington, 

FCRSPA Community Service Committee, Co-chair. 

 

 

 

Community Services 

 

The Community services Committee collects and distributes school supplies to county schools for needy students. One 

bag of supplies was collected at Morningside Inn on May 17. 

 

Due to the snow-cancellation of the March luncheon, donations for the Community Foundation Scholarships were 

accepted in May.  Over $1,000 was collected. 

 

Please bring new, unused school needs (or cash) for students at any level, pre-K—12, to the July 11 picnic at the 

Jefferson Ruritan. If you are unable to attend, please ask a friend to carry items to the picnic for you. This is a great time 

to take advantage of summer sales and maybe buy a few things ahead for fall as well. 

 

Community Services also helps in gathering travel size toiletries for the Bridges to Success program to distribute to 

Frederick County students.  Several bags of soaps, shampoos, and lotions were donated at Morningside Inn.  (The 

“Bridges to Success” program suggested that there is a current need for sunblock items.) 

 

Thanks to all who assist in providing the basics to students in Frederick County Schools.                                                 

 

    . . .  Irene Bailey, Beryl Long, Claudia Harrington 

                                                           Community Services Co-chairs 
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Membership Musings  by Marsha Wise and Ann Miller 

We are now in the middle of our busy recruiting season!  Many of our former col-

leagues will be entering the wonderful world of retirement.  FCRSPA will be reaching 

out to these dedicated education retirees over the next week.  Please encourage 

those whom you know are retiring to join us! 

 

MRSPA Membership dues will be increasing to $45 for the 2017-2018 Membership Year as voted on at the 2016 

MRSPA Business Meeting, thus making your total unified membership dues $55.00. 

 

 MRSPA will send billing notices in May. This includes BOTH your State and Local membership. While your 

membership card is included with the billing, it is not active until MRSPA receives your check. 

 Automatic deduction renewals will be deducted on July 31. 

 Local-only members will receive their billing notices in May. 

 The membership application in this newsletter on pages 17-18 is only to be forwarded to non-members.  If 

you have a friend interested in joining our organization, print the form and give it to them to use. Because YOU 

are already a member, you do NOT use this form for your own membership purposes.  Wait for you billing no-

tice or automatic deduction. 

 Automatic deduction eliminates the extra step of having to write and mail a check. 

 

Should you have questions or suggestions, please contact us at our new Membership email: 

 

                                   myfcrspa@gmail.com or by calling Ann at 301-898-9033. 

 

 

Membership Report 
 

Total Membership as of May 19, 2017 = 756 
 

FCRSPA is now at 756 members, with 708 state and local members and 50 local-only members. Since the mem-

bership year began anew on March 1, 2017, we have gained 10 new members. 

 

At the MRSPA Annual Meeting on May 9, 2017, FCRSPA won two awards and was recognized for membership 

achievement during the 2016-2017 year in the category of “Local Associations 200-899 Members.”  

 

1. Largest Percentage Membership Increase  3.71% 

2. Largest Numerical membership Increase  72 New Members 

 

  

 

 
 

continued on the next page —> 
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Membership Musings  (continued) 

Membership Committee Opportunities  

 

Volunteer Corner 
 

     If you would like to help with photography or welcoming new members, please let Ann Miller know at 301-898-

9033 or email us at myfcrspa@gmail.com. 

 

     Also, we need individuals to join us at the Welcome Table for 

the July Picnic.  New members  (those who have been with 

FCRSPA for 12 months or less), are invited to join us at this 

specially designated table to sit together and meet other new 

members as well as several longer-term members. 

 
 
Feel free to contact us if we can be of help to you with state membership or if you have suggestions for us! 
 
 
   . . .  Marsha Wise, Membership Co-chair;  myfcrspa@gmail.com   
 
   . . .  Ann F. Miller, Membership Co-chair;   (301) 898-9033 

Our Newest Emeritus Members 

Current Emeritus Members 

Betty W. Clem 

Dorothy J. Cressler 

Herbert L. Doggett 

Carolyn B. Dorsey 

Kathryn R. Fagan 

Nancy N. Franck 

Charlotte S. Holter 

Mildred C. Nicodemus 

Kenyon R. Parker, Sr. 

Beulah Pennington 

James F. Reed 

Edith L. Wars 

Alice S. Charity Barbara M. Martin Evelyn M. Orndorff 

If you are a Facebook member, you can find our page by 

searching Frederick County Retired School Personnel 

Association. All requests will be vetted against our mem-

bership roster. 
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Membership Roster Additions/Changes 

NEW MEMBERS  
 

Paul E. Dunford 

555 Bay Avenue 

Milford, DE 19963-4915 

 

Jane L. Haller 

13602 Tower Road 

Thurmont, MD 21788-1410 

 

Janice M. Hauver 

6520 Sunset Drive 

Frederick, MD 21702-2426 

 

Charles H. Phillips, Jr. 

2203 Parish Lane 

Frederick, MD 217011-9331 

 

Shannon L. Printz 

7417 Conifer Circle 

Indian Trail, NC 28079-9308 

NEW MEMBERS (cont.) 
 

Ann E. Reever 

6200 Glen Valley Terrace, Unit J 

Frederick, MD 21701-5884 

 

Dominick D. Tringali 

320 West College Terrace 

Frederick, MD 21701-4846 

 

ADDRESS CHANGES 
 

G. L. Athey 

PO BOX 530033 

Debary, FL 32753-0033 

 

Cheryl A. Miller 

1307 Village Green Way 

Brunswick, MD 21716-9747 

 

John L. Thompson 

7404 Willow Road, #AL340 

Frederick, MD 21702-2500 

 
 
 
 
IN MEMORIAM 
 

William E. Barry, J. 
28 Jul 1932  -  3 Apr 2017 
 

John “Jack” Griffin, Sr. 
13 Jul 1927  -  29 May 2017 
 

Henry A. Groff, Jr. 
27 Aug 1926  -  21 Apr 2017 
 
Darl W. Hinkle 
5 Oct 1936  -  20 Apr 2017 
 
Anita D. Jones 
6 Jun 1926  -  26 Mar 2017 

ADDRESS CHANGES (cont.) 
 

Genecile Weston 

1264 Drydock Street 

Brunswick, MD 21716-9741 

FCRSPA Scholarship Fund  by Nancy Gordon 

 
Scholarships in the amount of $1500 each were 

awarded from the FCRSPA Fund to: Molly Canning, 

Sasha Pabis, and Noelle Smoot, and from the 

FCRSPA/Petre Fund to: Samira Konte and Kimberly 

Hellman. Both Molly Canning and Samira Konte were 

renewal recipients, each having received a scholar-

ship from the funds last year. All of these students are 

pursuing careers in education. The two funds are 

managed by the Community Foundation of Frederick 

County with the criteria reviewed annually by the 

FCRSPA Board of Directors and by Dr. Richard and 

Pat Petre. Several members of FCRSPA, Bonnie 

Strine and Shirley Stroup, are part of the Community 

Foundation Review Panel which selects the winning 

recipients. Other FCRSPA members serve on the 

CFFC  

CFFC Review Panel for other scholarships. This year 

over $1 million will be awarded to deserving students 

in Frederick County from the Community Foundation 

funds. 

 

These students and their families will be invited to the 

FCRSPA picnic held on July 11th to introduce them-

selves and give an update on their educational plans. 

Information about each recipient will be published in a 

future newsletter.     

 

 

              . . .  Nancy Gordon 

         FCRSPA Scholarship Chair 
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Consumer, Health and Fitness Tips  by Dave Markoe 

 
One of our members, Jim Huy, suggested my next 

article needs to be a little more mundane, not so much 

drama. I hope this edition will not be mundane, but 

interesting and no drama. 

 

Recently, I was reading the Washington Post and 

came across an article on Brian Lowe that caught my 

eye. Brian developed a medical website business 

known as Inspire that has 1.1 million members. Mem-

bership is free and is increasing by 1,000 members 

each day; seventy-eight percent of the members are 

women. 

 

Basically, the website provides a venue where people 

can enter into an online discussion about sharing ex-

periences, information and advice about their various 

medical conditions. You can use your real name or an 

assumed name. His pitch is to “join many others who 

understand what you're going through and are making 

important decisions about their health,” says the 

greeting on the Inspire web site. It appears that many 

people are beginning to question health care profes-

sionals by taking a more aggressive interest in their 

own health care. I personally think this is a good prac-

tice when there is so much health care information on 

the Internet and in publications.  Of course, we know 

everything we read in the media isn’t always accurate, 

and this is why the Inspire website is valuable. You 

can enter into a dialog with people who may be having 

the same problems you are experiencing. These front 

line conversations may help you make a better deci-

sion about your health care situation. 

 

Since 78% of the members are women, Lowe recog-

nizes that they may be representing many family 

members or even a friend. Sometimes various points 

of view may become somewhat heated, so Inspire 

provides a team of moderators to make sure members 

get along. 

 

 

You might wonder how does this venture make mon-

ey. “Revenue comes from advertising and from com-

panies looking for hard-to-find patients to participate in 

clinical drug trials or market research.” Many of the 

pharmaceutical companies will contract with Inspire to 

help them carry out drug trials or marketing studies. 

By advertising the type of clinical trials that are availa-

ble, individuals can contact the pharmaceutical com-

pany to see if they may qualify as a test candidate. 

 

Lowe states, “Inspire doesn’t advertise to promote 

itself. It gets exposure from many of its nonprofit or-

ganization partners, such as the American Lung Asso-

ciation, the National Psoriasis Foundation and the Ar-

thritis Foundation.  Some members come from posting 

specific medical terms on a Google search.”  The arti-

cle goes on to describe how these large companies 

desperately need subjects for their clinical trials and 

marketing surveys.  

 

The idea of Inspire is “to create a safe, supportive 

community for patients to gather. If you are diagnosed 

with something serious,” he said, “we knew a commu-

nity could help with those things. Patients seek other 

patients to get support and compare notes.” 

 

I actually checked out the www.inspire.com website; it 

contains a great deal of information — check it out! 

 

  . . .  Dave 

 

PS—I always enjoy hearing from you. If you have 

comments or suggestions for future articles, please let 

me know at terps63@comcast.net. 

 

 



FCRSPA Newsletter  -  June 2017 Page 10 

May Luncheon 
 

FCRSPA members enjoyed a delicious luncheon at the Morningside Inn in May.  The snow of March was nowhere 

in sight and we celebrated the sunny spring day while sharing the afternoon with friends 

PHOTO TO THE LEFT: 

Sharon Rectanus (left), incoming sec-

retary, and Sally Smith (right), out-

going president, are recognized by 

Judy Brandenburg (center), nominat-

ing committee.   

 

 

PHOTO BELOW: 

Thirteen gift certificates to Frederick 

County restaurants were given as ta-

ble prizes.  Winners of the certificates 

included (L to R): Joyce MacKellar, 

Linda Markoe, Delores Shade, Ar-

lene Kuhn, Rachael Mellow, Bill 

Price, Mary Straits, Martha Mead-

ows and Diana Struntz.  (Not all win-

ners were present for the photo.) 
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May Luncheon … more photos to share. (Thank you, Judy Thompson, for capturing the 

smiles of the afternoon in these wonderful photos!) 

PHOTO TO THE LEFT:  Jackie DeWitt  was all smiles! 

 

PHOTO BELOW:  Susan Baldwin and Harriet Brown 

PHOTO TO THE LEFT:  Debbie Miller, Debra 

Ensor and Carol Welty appear to be deep  in 

thought. 

 

PHOTO BELOW:  Marsha Wise and Dottie 

Engle  were happy to see each other. 
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May Luncheon … more wonderful photos to share.  

PHOTO ABOVE:  Frank Fisher  was 

one of the attendees. 

 

PHOTO TO THE LEFT: 

The choir from Urbana Middle School, 

under the direction of Mr. Tom Mitchell, 

provided delightful  entertainment for 

the May luncheon. 

Deborah Buckman 
George Brake & Lynn Mitchell 

Bob Wiles & Barbara Summers 
Bea Luzier, Wanda Zink & Mary Straits 
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Honor Roll of Restaurants  by Judy I. Thompson 

Eleven Frederick County restaurants donated gift certificates to be used for table prizes at our May meeting. We 

hope you will patronize these restaurants as you enjoy dining out.  The restaurant owners and managers are sup-

porters of FCRSPA and education.  Many were markedly enthusiastic in their response to my donation inquiry. 

 

One manager took great time and care to tell me that his daughter, an aspiring teacher, is an instructional assistant 

at an elementary school. His face had a big smile as he told me how nice everyone at the school has been to his 

daughter. Another manager, when she saw the letter from Sally Smith and me on our beautiful letterhead (Thank 

You, Carroll Kehne), simply said, “Aw. We must do something for our retired educators.  I love them!”  Each of these 

restaurants generously gave $50 in donations. 

 

In sum, FCRSPA received 11 gift certificates with a value of $340 + one dinner-for-two-from-the-menu certificate, all 

such nice pats on the back from our community. We hope you will return the favor and dine at their establishments. 

Be sure to thank them for their support of our organization. 

 

Congratulations to the lucky winners! 

      . . .   Judy I. Thompson 

A.K.A. Frisco’s  

Frederick 301-698-0018 

 

Bollinger’s  

Thurmont 301-271-3500 

 

The Braddock Inn 

Braddock Hts. 301-371-4830 

 

Dutch’s Daughter 

Frederick 301-668-9500 

 

The Main Cup 

Middletown 301-371-4433 

 

Manalu 

Frederick 240-578-4831 

Mariachi 

Frederick 301-418-6367 

 

May’s Restaurant 

Frederick 301-662-4233 

 

Monocacy Crossing 

Frederick 301-846-4204 

 

Olive Garden  

Frederick 301-663-1801 

 

Potomac Street Grill 

Brunswick 301-969-0548 

Honor Roll of Restaurants … Please thank these donors for their support of FCRSPA! 
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MRSPA Annual Business Meeting & Luncheon   by Sally Smith 

On May 9, 2017 several of our members attended the annual MRSPA business meeting.  FCRSPA won several 

awards for the outstanding things our organization has accomplished during the past year!  Congratulations to you!  

Your hard work and dedication to recruiting new members and supporting our projects makes all the difference!  

(See additional photo from this meeting on page 5 in the Community Services Report.) 

FCRSPA Delegation that attended the MRSPA Business Meeting on May 9th.   

From L to R: Shirley McDonald, Judy Thompson, Judith Brandenburg, Nancy Gordon, Marsha 

Wise, Carroll Kehne, Claudia Harrington, Paula Blundell, Elizabeth Brady, and Sally Smith. 

PHOTO ABOVE:  Marsha Wise, Membership 

Committee Chair, and Sally Smith, FCRSPA 

President, holding the MRSPA award certificates 

for highest numerical membership increase (72) 

and highest percentage of increase in membership 

(3.71%) in counties with 200-899 members. 

PHOTO ABOVE:  Claudia Harrington, Communi-

ty Service Committee Co-chair, and Sally Smith, 

President FCRSPA, with award for outstanding 

county organizational volunteer project, “No Sew 

Blanket Project”. 
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Let’s Travel Together  by Jim Schafer 

       Many of us enjoy visiting interesting places now 

that we have the time to travel and why not share the 

experiences we enjoy with other members? Welcome 

to this new column which gives all of us the opportunity 

to share the day trips, domestic travels, and interna-

tional sojourns we have enjoyed. After all, “We travel 

not to escape life, but for life not to escape us.” (author 

unknown).  I’m not sure what is more fun: researching 

what I want to see or being there!  

       This column will be printed as often as there are 

submissions from you. Please apply the following 

guidelines when you submit an article: :1. include 2-4 

photos and  no more than  400 words; 2. send to 

llrbrown@aol.com (Linda Brown, editor) and jschaf-

er60@gmail.com , and include your name and email 

address so Linda can acknowledge receipt. That's all 

there is to it! But we must accept the fact that Linda 

may need to edit our submission. 

       For the first article, I would like to describe a trip I 

just completed:  "Passage Through Western Europe," 

sponsored by Viking Ocean Cruises. This small-ship 

(930 passengers) line has the same high quality ship 

amenities as its river cruise division.  I opted for a 3-

day extension in Barcelona, Spain, our starting point,  

which was well worth it. I bought a 2-day "Hop On, Hop 

Off" bus pass to better understand the city which has 3 

routes, each taking about 2 hours to complete, and 

there is narration along the way. I asked the driver if I 

looked like an American with my polo shirt, cargo 

pants, camera hanging off my neck, and wide-brimmed 

hat and she said "No, you need to be wearing sandals 

with socks." Barcelona has so much to offer: Gaudi 

(especially the Basilica of the Sagrada Familia and 

Park Guell), a little Picasso, flamenco dancers with tap-

as and sangria, the lovely setting of the Montserrat 

monastery, the Gothic Quarter, and a stroll down Las 

Ramblas to wonder at the old market, La Baqueria. I 

bought tickets to many of these attractions well in ad-

vance on www.viator.com. Once on board the Viking 

Star, there were 9  stops over the next 14 days in 

Spain, Portugal, France, England and Norway. Viking 

offers included excursions at each port of call which 

are either walking and/or bus panoramic trips. Or you 

may select from optional excursions and my favorites 

included:  in the medieval town of Santiago de Compo-

stela, walking the rooftop of the cathedral and viewing 

the town, then a walking tour of the town and lunch off 

the square at a luxury hotel; appreciating Omaha  

the square at a luxury hotel; appreciating Omaha 

Beach, the American Cemetery, and the museums at 

St. L'Eglise; eating lunch on the first level of the Eiffel 

Tower; and a boat ride on a Norwegian fjord during 

which we captured water from a waterfall which if 

drunk, is supposed to make one fertile (and yes I did!), 

and dinner at an adjacent farm with local trimmings. I 

asked our guide at Normandy Beach if the French 

youth today appreciate the sacrifice made by the allies 

to which she responded, "Yes. Many French children 

have field trips to this site to understand and appreciate 

the valiant efforts made by the English, Canadians and 

Americans to help liberate France and western Eu-

rope."  

        So what are you waiting for? Give all of us the 

opportunity to read about your day escapes, camp-

ing/RV trips, other domestic travels, and international 

ventures you have enjoyed.   

mailto:llrbrown@aol.com
http://www.viator.com/


FCRSPA Newsletter  -  June 2017 Page 16 

Annual Picnic Reservation Form  —  July 11, 2017 
 

Reservations must be received by June 23, 2017 

Please respect the reservation deadline.  Thank you! 
 

 

            Location: Jefferson Ruritan Community Center   Time:  Doors Open at 5:30 p.m. 

                      4603B Lander Road                Picnic served at 6:00 p.m. 

                            Jefferson, MD 21755 

           Cost Per Person:  $12.00 (same fee for all) 

      

  

   Name: __________________________________        Name of Guest: _________________________________ 

   Street: __________________________________        City: _________________  State: _____  ZIP: _________ 

   Phone: __________________________________       Email: _________________________________________ 

   Total Number Attending: ____________________        Are you a **New Member?   _______ Yes    ________ No 

   $ __________ Amount Enclosed     ($12.00  per person — Members & Guests) 

 

  ** For New Members Only:  New Members are those who have  

  belonged 12 months or less. Will you join us at the New Members’  

  Welcome Table or will you be sitting with someone elsewhere? 

 

  _______ Yes, I will sit at the New Members’ Welcome Table. 

  _______ No, I will be sitting with someone elsewhere. 

 

Mail reservation form and check (payable 
to FCRSPA) to: 

 

Sally McMurry 

10405 Pleasant Vista Drive 

Frederick, MD 21701 

 

Sally must have your reservation no later 
than June 23rd.  Please respect the reser-
vation deadline. 
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 Application for Membership in MRSPA 
(Please print)  

  Name __________________________________________________ Date of Birth  ____________  

  Address  _________________________________________________________________________  

  City _______________________________________  State ___________  Zip ________________  

  Telephone ________________________________  Email ________________________________  

   Do NOT share my information with member benefits providers.  

  
              Detach from newsletter and return to:  

 MRSPA 
 8379 Piney Orchard Parkway, Suite A 
 Odenton, MD 21113 
     (complete reverse side of form) 
                                                                         

The form (BELOW) is to be used only for NEW MEMBERSHIP.  (Print it and give it to a friend 
who is currently not a member of FCRSPA.)  It is NOT to be used to renew your  membership. 

  CALL TO ACTION! 

“EACH ONE REACH ONE”  

 

    

 

 

 

You know why you belong to MRSPA and FCRSPA. Talk to a retired friend and invite him or her to join us. You 

know why you are a member. Let your friends know, too!  Print out the application form (below) and give it to a 

non-member friend.   Your contact makes all the difference!  Thank you … and please keep it up! 

No-Sew Blanket Project for COIPP  by Sally Smith 

On  May 3rd Deb Buckman, Bea Luzier, Linda King, Shirley Richardson, Carrie 

Pierson, Dottie Wood and Sally Smith gathered at the Career and Technology 

Center and completed 7 more blankets for the Children of Incarcerated Parents 

Program.  There will be another blanket making gathering in July.  The date is yet 

to be determined depending on the CTC Summer cleaning schedule.  Once the date is determined, an 

email will be sent out seeking volunteers.  Please watch your email and plan to join us! 



8009 Ridge Road 

Frederick,  Maryland 21702-3530 

FREDERICK COUNTY RETIRED SCHOOL 

PERSONNEL ASSOCIATION 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 
 

Group Gatherings 
 

 

Tuesday, July 11, 2017 
Annual Picnic 

Doors open at 5:30 PM 
Jefferson Ruritan 

 
October 10, 2017 

Doors open at 11:30 AM 

Lewistown Fire Hall 
 

December 5, 2017 
Doors open at 8:00 AM 

Dutch’s Daughter Restaurant 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  
 
 

FCRSPA Board of 
Directors Meetings 

 

Meetings are held at CTC on 
Tuesdays at 1:30 PM 

 

August 1, 2017 

October 17, 2017 

PLEASE COMPLETE: 

MRSPA dues $45.00 + Local FCRSPA dues $10.00 = Total Dues $55.00 

Please check the appropriate box: 

  I hereby authorize annual dues deduction from my July retirement check or deposit. 

           (Social Security Number is Required) ________  —  ________  —  ___________ 

           MRSPA Dues $45 + Local FCRSPA Dues $10 = $55.00 minus $10 (one-time reduction for Dues Deduction)  

                                                                                         $45.00 Total (will be deducted in July 2017) 

 

  Enclosed is a check for $55 made payable to MRSPA. 

                  (You may also join with a credit card at www.mrspa.org) 

 

Signature _______________________________    Date _______________    Local Association:  Frederick County 

 

The form (BELOW) is to be used only for NEW MEMBERSHIP.  (Print it and give it to a friend 
who is currently not a member of FCRSPA.)  It is NOT to be used to renew your  membership. 


